THE SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

JANUARY 18, 2015

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE
Saturday — January 17
3:30-4:00 pm Confessions
4:30 pm  People of Corpus Christi
Sunday - January 18
7:30am  Donna & Justin Bournoville
10:30am  Elaine Walker
5:00pm Ernie Mullen
Monday - January 19

*5:05 pm Mary Kopydlowski
Tuesday — January 20

*5:05 pm Special Intention
Wednesday —January 21

*8:00am  NO MASS
Thursday — January 22

*5:05 pm People of Corpus Christi
Friday — January 23

*8:20 am Rev. Father Richel

Saturday — January 24
3:30-4:00 pm Confessions
4:30 pm  Butch Sanfellipo
Sunday - January 25
7:30 am People of Corpus Christi
10:30 am Edward Partyka
*The Rosary is prayed 20 minutes before Mass.

Scripture Readings- The 27 Sunday Ordinary Time
Sunday 1 Sam 3:3b-10,19, Psalm 40:2,4,7-8,8-9,10,1 Cor. 6:13c-15a,
17-20, John 1:35-43

Monday Hebrews 5:1-10, Psalm 110:1,2,3,4, Mark 2:18-22

Tuesday Hebrews 6:10-20, Psalm 111:1-2,4-5,9 and 10c, Mark 2:23-28
Wednesday Hebrews 7:1-3,15-17, Psalm 110:1,2,3,4, Mark 3:1-6
Thursday Hebrews 7:25;8:6, Psalm 40:7-8a, 8b-9,10,17, Mark 3:7-12
Friday Hebrews 8:6-13, Psalm 85:8 & 10, 11-12, 13-14, Mark 3:13-19
Saturday Hebrews 9: 2-3, 11-14, Psalm 47:2-3,6-7,8-9, Mark 3:20-21

-Taken from the "Weekly Guide for Daily Prayer” on the Creighton University's Online Ministries
web site: http://www.creighton.edy/CollaborativeMinistry/online.html - Used with permission.

WHAT’S HAPPENING
Sunday - January 18
11:30 am Confirmation Practice
5:00 pm Mass/Confirmation

6:00-7:45 pm NO LIFE NIGHT

7:00 pm Men’s Group

Tuesday — January 20

9:45 am Bible Study @ St. Joe’s
3:45-6:00 pm Boy’s Basketball Practice
Wednesday — January 21

5:30-6:45 pm Genesis @ St. Joe’s
5:45-7:00 pm Edge @ Corpus Christi
Thursday — January 22

9:15am Bible Study @ SS Peter & Paul
Sunday - January 25

11:30-2:30 pm  St. John Bosco Chili Cook-off
5:00 pm Mass @ St. loe’s

6:00-7:45 pm Life Night @ St. Joe's

PARISH REPORT
Deposited this week, Jan. 06-Jan. 11, 2015 Week (28)

Parish SUPPOIt....ccciccnrcrecen et cer s reeene s $3,396.00
Offertory Collection ........coovcvevveininneniceneninnans $563.70
Votive Candles ........cceeeriiiiiireieee e cieee e $00.00
Technology & Capital Improvements ............... $166.10
DONALIONS...ecreeeecreceetecte et be e ene e $160.00
TOTAL DEPOSIT ..., $4,285.80
Budgeted Expenses for the Week.................. $9,181.37
Weekly Shortfall.........ccoovcmmmrrrercrensncnsennes (54,895.57)
MAINTENANCE FUND
Cash on hand (01/12/2015).......cccccveeencerees $16,123.68

PARISH NEWS
Life’s Greatest Lesson Book

Have you heard the buzz about this LIFES |
book that was given out at GRE; i
Christmas? Why wait-read it! Find &~
out how to transform your life and
become the-best-version-of-yourself!
Best of all, you will lead a life full of
love. You will have discovered life’s
greatest lesson.
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Winter Ice
Please be careful in our parking lots during this icy snowy
wintertime. Our maintenance man is busy shoveling and
plowing, but one never knows what Mother Nature has in
store!

SCRIP REPORT
Sales for Week of: Jan.06-Jan. 11, 2015  $4,085.00
Profit for the Week $177.85

PARISH NEWS
No Mass

Mass will be cancelled if St. John Bosco School is closed
due to weather. Listen to WDOR to hear if school is in
session at 93.9 FM or 910 AM radio. Please note that if
school is closed so is the parish office.

Breaking News
Please check the website
(ccparish.net) for late breaking
information concerning the status of
planned events. Parish staff,
committee members and program
organizers are encouraged to text Judy @414-651-3496
or email her at [lael26@gmail.com with updates
concerning your event. Judy will post it on the website as
quickly as she receives the information. Thanks Judy for
your help!
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NOTES FROM FR. CARL......

What a playoff game last Sunday
against the Dallas Cowboys. It is an
exciting time for the Green Bay
Packers. With that said, it brings to
mind a saying the great Coach
Vince Lombardi said when ask of
his priorities. He said, “God, family,
and the Green bay Packers...in that
order”. As we have our Confirmation of some of our High
School students this weekend let’s keep that saying close
to our heart. Please pray for our confirmation students as
they will be confirmed at the 5:00 Mass this Sunday.
Come to the Mass or take a break from the game and say
a quick prayer for them and your family, thanking God
who gives us everything we have...including the Green
Bay Packers!

Blessings, Fr. Carl
PARISH NEWS
Silent Candlelight Walk:
Thurs. Jan. 22™ @ 6:30pm
January 22" marks 42 years of

S,
legalized abortion. You are invited 4
to join us as we walk in silence
carrying a candle (please bring w gﬁ

your own) from the front of the

Government Center in Sturgeon

Bay to the Hospital. This is a silent prayer vigil walk in
memory of the millions of babies killed & those who will
be killed through legalized abortion, also for their
mothers victimized by society. The walk will end with a
prayer and refreshments being served in the Hospital
cafeteria. If you cannot walk with us, place a candle in
your window Thursday night and join in prayer. Any
questions please 743-2260 or 559-2811.

Bible Study
You are invited to deepening your faith as we explore

scripture at our Bible Study on Tuesday at St. Joe's
9:45am and at SS Peter & Paul on Thursday at 9:15am.

SCHOOL NEWS
Chili Cook-Off

Help St. John Bosco School “Kick-Off”
Catholic School's week with our Chili
Cook-Off on Sunday, January 25"
from 11:30-1:00 in the St. John Bosco
Gym. Be a part of the fun, help
support the school and sample some
excellent chili by our contestants! Following the Chili
Cook-off we will be hosting an afternoon of “Game
Playing Fun” from 12:30-2:00 for the young and the old —
from board games to card games — everyone is invited!

Edge and Life Teen

Middle & High School Religious Education
It's Confirmation weekend! Congrats to the 37 young
men and women who are freely choosing the Catholic
Church! ALL are welcome to the Mass! Spm at Corpus
Christi on Sunday the 18™.

With that being said, there is NO Life Night this Sunday.
Life Teen starts at St. Joseph starting NEXT Sunday (the
25").

Our March for Life pilgrims leave on Tuesday for
Washington, DC! Please keep them in your prayers this
week.

Edge update:
Edge is still at Corpus Christi this Wed, Jan 21%,

There is NO Edge on the 28" and then on Feb 4", we
start at St. Joseph (5:45-7pm). Sorry about the confusion
in the schedule!
PARISH NEWS
Ken Van Straten’s
Retirement
Ken is now officially
retired! A huge thank you
to him for 17 vyears of
service to our parish and
schooll We wish him a
happy and well deserved
retirement. Thank you to
all who helped in the
planning of his gathering
this past Sunday!
A Cooking Class with a Catholic Twist
A morning of reflection for women which will help you
look at the Mass in a renewed way. The Meals, the Mass,
and the Mystics. Presenter Amberly Boerschinger
combines her love of cooking with her insight from the
lives of Saints and the Mystics. Come and be filled bodily
and spiritually! Saturday January 31* 9-12:00pm at St.
Francis & St. Mary Parish in Brussels. Located at 9716
Cemetery Road. To register for this event call Shelia
Schaut (Dept. of New Evangelization) at 920-272-8276 or
email sschaut@gbdioc.org.
LOCAL EVENTS
Mark Your Calendar: House Fire Benefit
Brian and Christine Paplham House Fire Benefit will be
held Sat. Feb. 7" at noon at JW’s Place in Slovan (N5685
County E; Casco, Wi.). Silent Auction, Live Auction,
Raffles, DJ, and more! Free admission. Refreshments, pig
roast, and food available at the event. If you would like
to donate a basket or gift certificates call Cory Vandertie
(Christine’s brother) at 920-676-1920.




Would you like to celebrate Valentine’s Day without the
kids? Is it hard to find a decently priced babysitter?

Well, do we have an opportunity for you!

On Saturday, February 14", middle and high school
students would like you to have a great night out with
your Valentine!

From 5-11pm on the 14", you can drop your child(ren) off
at Corpus Christi and we will spend the evening
entertaining them!

FREE WILL OFFERING is the only cost!
(you give what you are able and willing to give)
All money raised will go towards the middle and high
school mission trips.

Certified babysitters and adults will be watching the kids.
Ages 1-11 are welcome! Please spread the word! All
children of all faiths are welcome!

Please call Corpus Christi at 743-4716 to RSVP
OR fill this out and send it to Corpus Christ at 25 N. Elgin Ave. Sturgeon

Bay, W1 54235

Name: Child’s name (s):

Age of child(ren):

Address:

We will be mailing you an emergency contact info after you register!



The

From the Principal

Mrs. Spaude invited
me to the

Kindergarten
classroom before
Christmas to hear
the birth stories of her students.
The Kindergartners had been talking
about Advent: a time to prepare,
wait and anticipate the birth of
Christ. They learned that just like
Mary and Joseph prepared for the
birth of Jesus, their own parents
prepared for their own births. Mrs.
Spaude had each student stand and
then she read (from a short note
from home) how each family
prepared for the birth of their child.
Each student glowed with pride at
the special things that were shared,
and Mrs. Spaude concluded each
story with the phrase that each
Kindergartner was a special gift
from God to their family, just as
Jesus is a gift from God to us.

| wrote about this in our school
newsletter, and | wanted to share
this “God moment” with you. | try
to keep a look out for God moments
in my day, things that happen that
reaffirm that God is with us at all
times, and this definitely was a God
moment. As we begin our journey
into ordinary time, | encourage you
to look for God moments. It seems
easier to see the special gifts of God
around us during Advent and
Christmas, but if you keep your eyes
open you will see them each day.

Parish Connection

St. John Bosco
Catholic School

Volume 3, Issue 4
January 2015

And when you do, celebrate those
moments, and | think it will help
keep the season of Christmas in our
hearts year round.
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St. John Bosco celebrated the
Christmas season with our Annual
Christmas Concert. Grades 4K — 8
sang traditional carols and new
favorites like “1 want a
Hippopotamus for Christmas”. The
5&6" and 7&8" bands also

performed to standing room only
crowds. It was a wonderful way to
share the spirit of the season and
the gifts that are our students!

Annual School Fund Drive

Our 2014-2015 Annual School Fund
Drive:
Building
the
Church
through
Catholic
Education
is off to a wonderful start! As of
January 13, we have received
$44,065 of our $60,000 goal. Thank
you for your support and dedication
to Catholic education. Our fund

drive continues until the end of
February so there is still time to
make a donation.

Volunteer Opportunities

We are in
need of
Lunch/Noon
Recess
Supervisors.
If you love
children, are
Virtus trained,
and feel | .
comfortable being outside for 20
minutes in brisk temperatures
around lunch time, please contact
Mrs. Alberts in the school office at
743-4144.

Transitions

Happy/Sad News for St. John Bosco

St. John Bosco is losing one of our
most valuable resources. Ken Van
Straten, our maintenance and
janitorial staff, retired
January 14. Ken is
looking forward
to spending
quality time with
his wife, Sally, at
their new home in
Green Bay. Ken has
been a blessing to our school for 17
years. Although we will miss him
terribly, we wish Ken great
happiness on his next adventure.
Thank you Ken for your dedication
and service to our school!

We are wishing well another St.
John Bosco staff
member. Marcia
Egeland retired from
her position as
Technology Teacher

on December 17. Mrs.
Egeland suffered a heart
attack in October. Her recovery is
going well, but she decided that she




wanted to focus more on her
children, grandchildren, and staying
healthy to enjoy them. We wish
Mrs. Egeland joy and blessings as
she begins a new life journey. Thank
you, Mrs. Egeland for 16 years of
dedication and commitment to
Catholic Education.

We are “spicing” up
Catholic Schools Week
and need your best chili
recipe! You know the one...all your
friends and family RAVE about it! If
you would like to enter your Chili
into our Chili Coak-Off please email
your contact information to Sara
Paye, payes2counsel@yahoo.com,
or call the school office at 743-4144
by Wednesday, January 21.

Wish List Update!

Wow! We are truly

blessed with
thoughtful, generous
people in our
parishes. We had a
wonderful response
to our wish list.

“Granted wishes” covered the costs
of the following items:

e Air conditioning for Media
Center/Library $5000.00

e 51800 for Reading & Language Arts

e Cubbies for 5th grade $400.00

e Fieldtrip transportation (i.e. Heritage
Hill —approx. $300.00/trip)

e Manhasset 48C Music Stand $40

¢ Band arrangements $50 to $60

e Conga $150-200

e Djembe (African drum) $80 to 150

e 15 ukuleles $50 each

e Stage lights for the Spring play $200
each

e Condensor microphone to use during
mass $200

e Tubano drums for General
$150 each

e New PA speakers for programs $500

e Coffee Pot for the Faculty Lounge
($35.00)

music

St. John Bosco grows stronger each
day because of the amazing
support of our parish friends and
families. Thank you. Our wish list

| Date

is always a work in progress. If you
are interested in funding any of our
Wish List items, please contact the
school. This way we do not receive
duplicate items and we do receive
the item that fits the specific need
of the school. Thank you!

St. John Bosco Wish List

e Camp U Na Li Yah: grades 5-8,
science/environmental study and
leadership/faith development 2 night
field trip,$2000.00

® Hot Lunch tables (5) $1200.00 each

Catholic School Week Events Calendar

You are invited to join us in our Catholic
School Weeks Celebrations. Share your
prayers for our daily intentions. Join us
to eat some yummy chili and see some
amazing science! Celebrate Mass with

~ Activity

Pray for our Parishes

Chili Cook Off,

Fun & Games
Sunday St. John Bosco Gym
January 25 11:30 - 2:00

e New computers for the Media Center
- need 20 new computers and mice
and dollars for set up and software
$14,000

e Computer Cart: $800.00

e Bookcase for 4K room: $300.00

* New Reading/Language Art Program
{5$40,000) We have $14,800 donated
so far.

e S toward new library books

e Shop Vac for Art Room $60.00

e Paper cutter for teachers (2) $75.00
each

us! See a great family movie {call the
school office at 743-4144 to register).
Help us Celebrate how important and
wonderful our Catholic School is!

Come and join us for some wonderful
homemade chili and enjoy some old
fashioned card and board games.
Bring the whole family for a great

Pray for our Communities

Monday
January 26

Community Support
and Service Projects

Dress Up: Sport Tearr~

Celebrate our municipal services —
we will be sending notes of
appreciation to Police, Fire, and
Mayor’s Office and working on our
Service Projects

Pray for our Students

Tuesday

Dress Up: Crazy Clash — Mix it up!

One of our favorite days! The grades
will “mix up” to share the day

January 27 Mix It Up Day™

together with activities, lunch, and an
afternoon game of Bunco!

Pray for our Nation

Wednesday
January 28

Professor Gizmo!
AMAZING SCIENCE!

Dress Up: Wear Red White & Blue

Moms, Dads, Grandmas, and
Grandpas are welcome to join us!
Morning show for 4K-3 10:15
Afternoon show 4-8 12:45

—
Pray for our Faculty, Staff, Priests & Volunteers

Thursday
January 29

3
gl“ Talent Show

Dress up: Twin Day

The students will have the
opportunity to share their talents
with the school community in the
afternoon (exact time TBA)

Pray for our Friends and Families

Friday
January 30

Special Person’s Day

Mass at 10:00
Lunch to follow

Dress Up: Dress for your Guests!

The students will be inviting the
special people in their lives to join
us for Mass and one of Mrs. Dart’s
famous lunches.

Pray for Catholic Schools

Saturday
January 31

Family Movie Event!
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St. John Bosco will be hosting a
special viewing of Paddington at
10:30 a.m. Sturgeon Bay Cinema.
$6.00 admission covers the cost of
the movie and a popcorn/drink snack
box. If you would like to attend,
please contact the school office at
920-743-4144 to pre-register,




